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THE LINK, October 2021

In the beginning the Word already existed; the Word was with God and the Word was God.  Through him God made all things.  The Word was the source of life, and his life brought life to humanity.  The light shines in the darkness, and the darkness has never put it out.
John 1:1-5 (paraphrased)
Dear church family,
I find autumn a little sad whereas I find spring and summer joyful simply for existing.  I especially love the greenness of trees and plants that spring and summer can bring, the vivid, burgeoning life, flowering into abundance.  I love the wild late summer fruits – raspberries, blackberries, and apples that make the best crumbles.  Autumn, however, marks the shortening of the days – bringing to an end this year's dreams of spending a whole day into the late evening wandering in the hills or the ability to sit out in the back garden with a barbecue and a paddling pool (for the boys, not me!).  The once vivid greens are no less beautiful as browns and golds, but they signify a hunkering down, a preparation for the coming winter.  And Christmas arriving in the shops!

But most of all it means to me a lessening of daylight.  The world can seem very dark at the moment.  Climate change is always in the news and many of our young people are very anxious about the future (in much the same way as I remember being anxious about the imminent prospect of nuclear war in the eighties).  The coronavirus is not going away any time soon.  There are shortages of fuel and some shelves seem to be more empty than normal.  Where is the light in our daily lives?

The story of the rich young man (Mark 10:17-31) shows how different Jesus' version of light is to the world's idea of light.  This man had everything the world values: money, youth, piety, education, self-control.  He even acknowledges Jesus for who he is, running up and kneeling before him to ask a question of the “Good teacher”.  But Jesus' loving reply to shed the things of the world, to sell all he has and follow him, leads to the man going away sad and in darkness: “gloom spread over his face” (v. 24).

A lot of the reasons why these times seem so dark to us is because many of the things that we value, both good and worldly, are being stripped away from us or limited: our freedoms to go where we please when we please, our choices, our interactions with other people.  But the bottom line is that our real value is only found in following Jesus.  And Jesus is the one who truly gives light, light that endures to eternity.

Jesus' light does so many things that the world cannot offer: it leads us to right choices and right actions, it shows us the true value of things with an eternal perspective.  Jesus' light never dims – it is not seasonal, cannot be blocked out by clouds, shines on all people irrespective of their response to it.  And Jesus' light is not just an external thing, it can penetrate into our hearts and live inside us.  We can even ask for Jesus' light – for wisdom in any situation, for strength to do the right things, for the ability to put aside worldly things and follow him with our whole hearts, for a growing knowledge of the light that darkness has never and will never put out.  And Jesus' light costs nothing but surrender.

We don't become perfect, but always remain as cracked pots filled with treasure – the light and glory of God shining out from us even through our imperfections (2 Corinthians 4:7).

Having said all that, my wife loves autumn and winter.  She finds the shades and play of light in the winter especially amazing and associates winter with huddling together with family in long evenings with a cup of hot chocolate.  And I do love sledging, I suppose!  God is with us in all seasons and promises to give us light enough for our path each day.
God bless you all.  Willie.
NOTICES
Church Pilgrimages: It is the Season of Pilgrimage in the Scottish Episcopal Church.

St Catharine's, Saturday 2nd October
· 10am – Meet at the car park at Kinneil House and do the short walk to Kinneil Church.  A short reflection and prayer

· 11.15am – Leave Kinneil and head to old Star Cinema opposite the Salvation Army.

· 11.30am – Kinneil and Borrowstounness Church (old Star Cinema).  Reflection and prayer

· 11.50pm – Depart Star Cinema to travel to Town Hall.

· 12pm – Town Hall (we met there while St Catharine's was being built).

· 12.15pm – Leave Town Hall

· 12.30pm – St Catharine's
· Finish by 1pm – with packed lunch outdoors plus tea and coffee (bring a seat) – feel free to join in here even if you don't come anywhere else.
The purpose of the pilgrimages is to reflect on our origins by visiting the places that have lead to there being a St Mary's in Grangemouth and a St Catharine's in Bo'ness.  We will be thinking about our spiritual parents as well as those who worked to see a church built here, thinking about God's faithfulness to humanity as well as the faithfulness of our Episcopalian forebears.

COP26 Pilgrimage: COP26 is the United Nations Climate conference in Glasgow and various events are being organised to highlight the issues surrounding the climate crisis.  One of these is a Pilgrimage travelling from Dunbar on 18th Oct. and arriving in Glasgow on 29th Oct.  


Willie is co-ordinating the walks from South Queensferry to Bo'ness on Tuesday 26th Oct. and from Bo'ness to Falkirk on Wednesday 27th.  St Catharine's is acting as the accommodation for up to 25 people on the night of Tues 26th and will offer pilgrims a meal (vegetarian/vegan) at night and breakfast in the morning – if you can help with this, please let Willie know.  St Mary's are offering refreshments to pilgrims on Wed 27th at around 12.45pm.  If you'd like to walk, please let Willie know.

There are two events alongside these days that it would great to come along to if you can and also to bring others along to – please share the news!

Wed. 26th Oct at 7.30pm – 'Anote's Ark' film showing at Bo'ness Hippodrome.  This film follows the plight of Kiribati, a pacific island state whose very existence is threatened by rising sea levels because of rapid climate change.  Entry is free, but donations towards costs would be welcome.  To watch the trailer see here: www.anotesark.com/.
Thurs 27th Oct. at 3.30pm – An interfaith ceremony at the Peace Pole in Helix Park, located at the eastern end of the loch.  Here the pilgrims will be joined by the Freedom in Mind choir, Stitches for Survival and children from local primary schools to reflect on the day's walk and to spend time together in silence and prayer.  

Service Times:  St Mary's meets for worship at 9.45am on Sundays and St Catharine's at 11.30am.  The vestry agreed to lower the distancing to 1m, although all other restrictions remains in place – masks, singing with a mask still on, communion in one kind, contact tracing, etc.


Further easing is now allowable, but with rising case numbers across Scotland, the vestries will again be deciding on how we would best be comfortable together in our meetings.

Family Services: We have decided to run a family service as our Sunday service once a month in both churches that will feature an appropriate liturgy, music, and other activities suitable for all ages.  The first of these services will be on 10th October, a Remembrance Service on 14th November, and an Advent/Christmas one on 12th December.  I may ask a few of you to help with an activity or two to make these happen.
Online services are continuing.  You can find them on our Facebook Page and Group (search for St Catharine's and St Mary's), our website (stcatharinestmary.org.uk), or on YouTube (search for St Catharine's, Christ Church, St Mary's).  If Willie is away, an online service is provided by the Province each week (scotland.anglican.org).

Back to Church Sundays – These have been put back until we know we have capacity in the churches to accommodate those we might invite.

Outdoor Kirk has started to meet again once a month.  The next two meetings this term are on the 23rd October (hopefully at Kinneil Church, Bo'ness) and then back to Jupiter Urban Wildlife Centre on 20th November.  We meet at 11am and are finished for 12.30pm and will meet in all weathers – come dressed for the occasion.  This is open to children of all ages and stages and their families and to anyone else as well.  Please let Willie know, especially if you need help getting there.

Susan is working with the Kersiebank Project on Wednesdays and Thursdays, based in the old Poundstretcher unit in Grangemouth Precinct.  They operate a foodbank and face a constant struggle to provide food for up to 130 families a week.  They would welcome donations of money, but are also particularly in need of breakfast cereal and good quality plastic bags.  You can drop items off at the rear of their unit or you could contact Susan and she could collect things from you (details below).  The Storehouse (the Bo'ness Foodbank) would also welcome donations.

Next Vestry Meetings: The next Joint Vestry meeting is at 7pm on Tuesday 19th October with the Link Group meeting beforehand at 6.30pm.  It will be decided by Sunday 10th whether this is to be an in-person meeting at St Mary's or remain on Zoom.  St Mary's next meeting will be at 8pm on Tuesday 16th November (this will be on Zoom) and St Catharine's will be at 7pm on Wednesday 24th November.
AGMs: St Mary's AGM will be following the service on Sunday 21st November and St Catharine's will be following the service on Sunday 28th November.
Both Willie and Susan are on holiday from 11th-18th Oct.  Rev Tim Tunley is doing a Sea Sunday on 17th October and also will provide pastoral care for that period.  If you need to speak to Tim could St Catharine's folk please contact Sally in the first place (07891 342266) and could St Mary's folk please call Robina (01324 484665).

Contact details
Rector: Rev Willie Shaw, stmarysandstcatharines@virginmedia.com, 01324 482438
Curate & Deacon: Rev Susan Ward, susanpward54@gmail.com, 07760 274272
PRAYERS
Prayer for Light in the Darkest Times (by CAFOD)
Dear God,
You understand the pain of loss,

May we hold in our hearts all those who have family or friends have died.

You help us in times of fear,

May we help each other even as we keep apart.

You move our hearts to share,

May we share what we have with those in need.

God of life,

We thank you for the signs of your light in the middle of darkness;

May we be signs of your compassion in the heart of your world.

Amen
At St Mary’s we pray for Alice, Myra, Betty, Gladys, Anne, Alec, Peter and Edward.  
At St Catharine's we pray for Chrissie, Don, Pamela, Etta, Greta, Rena, Kathleen, Hamish, Maureen, Stuart, Eileen, Betty and Charlie. 
At both churches we pray for Greig, Rob, Judith, Ross, and Ray.
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